
 

  

    

1st April 2022 

Many things this week have felt like an April fool – sleet, snow, ice and the fact we are two thirds of the way 

through this school year! What was very real though was the achievements and celebrations at WAPS this week 

– starting with last Saturday’s fantastic family gardening session - when the weather was, thankfully, gorgeous! 

It was a delight to see families enjoying this time and activity together – thank you to all who came.  

Year 2 and Year 6 will be taking their SATS in May and many parents attended formative workshops by Miss Dyer 

and Miss Campbell. For those who did not attend the slides are available on the year group page on the website. 

All parents should check your child’s year group page as the information for what is coming up in summer term 

is on there. Please look under the curriculum tab: https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/  and read the 

separate letters sent out about spellings and phonics this week. 

Undoubtebly the term finished on a high note (literally) with the Spring Sings and Easter Bonnets!  I wish you all 

safe and special holidays. Thank you to our whole school community of pupils, staff, parents, Governors  and 

everyone who works to support WAPS throughout the term such as ISS and Aktiva – have a well-deserved rest.   

Miss Kondo 

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Best wishes to our families 

and friends who will 

celebrate Easter this 

holidays. 

Best wishes to our families 

and friends who will start 

Ramadan today. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Good bye and Good luck 

Today we said goodbye to our amazing ARP teacher Mrs Harvey, as she goes on to 

take a promotion in another school. This year Mrs Harvey has been leading Science 

across the school too. We are all going to miss her a lot especially Birch class – thank 

you so much, good luck Mrs Harvey! 

Ms Karrar, one of our fantastic teachers in Year 5, leaves Willow class today to start 

her maternity leave awaiting the birth of her first child in May. Ms Karrar has also 

been leading Geography across the school this year. We will miss Ms Karrar a lot too 

and are looking forward to her exciting news soon! 

We pleased and excited to welcome Miss Salah to Birch class and Ms Ilobo to Willow 

class for the Summer term! 

A fantastic free club opportunity for your 

child!  

Children in Years 3, 4 and 5 had an assembly 

by Grace last week to tell them about her 

club which she will run at West Acton next 

term.  

WAPPY is an organisation set up to ‘Build 

Bridges’ whilst improving children’s acting 

and publishing skills. 

Please email Ms Kondo at admin@west-

acton.ealing.sch.uk for a free place. 

The Summer 2022 Club Brochure is out now:  

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/parents/extendedschools 

mailto:admin@west-acton.ealing.sch.uk
mailto:admin@west-acton.ealing.sch.uk


 

 



 

Thank you for buying books at our Virtual Book Fair! 

Books for Bugs were so impressed with the number of books ordered by 

WAPS! Another sign of how reading is loved and valued. 

We have earnt 47 books for the school. Here is a message from them: 

Thank you to all those who ordered books from our recent Virtual Book Fair, your purchases have resulted in a 

fantastic 47 free books for the school. Not only have you supported the school but also a small business, we will let 

you know when we will be holding another Virtual Book Fair but in the meantime you can also buy books directly 

from www.booksforbugs.co.uk for delivery to your home address. 

   
 

 

SUMMER TERM DATES 

 

http://www.booksforbugs.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

House points for this week 

 
 

 

We return to school on 

Tuesday 19th April. 

Please be ready to enter 

school for 8.45am. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do not send your child to school with 

COVID-19 symptoms – please test 

them first. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to CHISWICK HOUSE 

who had the Behaviour Treat on 

Monday – fruit kebabs with a 

chocolate fountain! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ACTIVE TRAVEL NEWS 

Thank you for your support – we 

improved by nearly 10% in this 

fortnight campaign moving from 71% 

to 80% of children coming to school 

by walking, scooting or cycling ! 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

This week’s top tip from Mrs Ahmad- West Acton School Therapist 

I am here at West Acton on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays this year. 

Getting ready for the holidays…. 

Breaks from school can actually feel quite stressful for children, 

as much as children enjoy the holidays, they are also having to 

adapt to a change in their regular schedules and routines-

something they have had to do lots over the last few years. As 

we head into a longer holiday, here are some tips on how to 

minimise the tears and maximise the joy at home.  

How can parents help?  

As always with parenting, it is most important to look after 

yourself first. Make sure your own cup isn’t full so you can stay 

calm and manage what the holiday brings. You can also let them 

know in advance what they will be doing over the holiday and 

remind them again every morning the plans for that day. Many 

children will also do better if you keep to some routine and 

schedule every day, to offer them some predictability. If you can, 

always include some outdoor or physical activity every day as it 

helps them to stay regulated. Finally, remember to do less and 

connect more! 

 

 

 

 



 

See the letter about our Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebration 

West Acton Primary School Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Art Project 2022 

 
 

   

 

 

  



West Acton Primary School Weekly Values Rewards 

W/c 21st March    

 

  

Nursery Acorn Kanoho Luna Kavell 

Rec Banyan Leo Yu Layan J 

Rec Fir Adam B Noor Yugo 

Rec Olive Adam  Gili Umar 

Y1 Ash Mason Dima Adam 

Y1 Guava Khalil Sara Akito 

Y1 Katsura Nozomi Kaif Mohamed B 

Y2 Chestnut Aminetou Zenji Leyna 

Y2 Damson Mila Magda Ali T 

Y2 Juniper Salome C Michael Asiyah 

Y3 Holly Nico Isabel, Shuta Ritsu 

Y3 Ivy Livia Elyas Rayan 

Y3 Rowan Eliza Sara  Imani 

Y4 Mulberry Riley Fatima Patrick 

Y4 Pine Yuno Misk Dawar 

Y4 Sycamore Farah Haru Mahta 

Y5 Elder Emiho Ahmed Marwa 

Y5 Quince Tbc tbc tbc 

Y5 Willow Sami Aisha Ayano 

Y6 Lime Lime class Thamer Ily 

Y6 Tamarind Rama Farouk Anas 

Y6 Zaytouna tbc tbc tbc 

Woodlands Riley Adam tbc 



 



 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 



 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 


